SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES

July 22, 2019
The meeting opened at 7:00 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Attendees included Christopher Madden, Chairman of Selectmen, Charles Fosberry, Selectman, Robert Fee, Selectman, James Coffey, Town Administrator, Harry Power, Compliance Officer and Patricia Putnam, Administrative Assistant. Several members of the public were in attendance.
APPOINTMENTS:


7:00
Harry Power, Permits


1.  Tax Map # 126 Lot # 71 – Normand Madore - Harry found clear cutting along the water's edge – and has referred the situation to the State.


2.  Tax Map # 101, Lot # 40 – Patricia Gallant – 19 Stoddard Point Way, has sold the property to the renter, James Curran, and Harry has reviewed the property and found it to be cleaned up.

3.  Tax Map # 109, Lot # 03 - Brian & Jarred Pratt, 1170 Kings Highway, application has set back issues and has been referred to the Zoning Board of Adjustment.      
           4.  Tax Map #126, Lot # 71, Peter & Debra Carras, 1022 Route 123 North - replacing room approved.   
 
7:15 
David Vaillancourt – told the board that the paving project has been completed.  Bob Fee asked about the culvert replacement at the end of Kings Highway.  David and Jim Coffey are going to apply to replace the culverts with 5' plastic culverts.  The projected cost is $30,000 - $40,000.  Jim will have the engineer start the design.  The Board decided to move forward with the project as the State Bridge Aid fund has been closed.
Non-Public Meeting – RSA 9iA:3 II (a) – the board went into non-Public Session at 8:00

Chris Madden – Yes

Charlie Fosberry – Yes

Bob Fee – Yes

The board came out of Non-Public Session at 8:06.

SELECTMEN'S COMMENTS:

Charlie Fosberry received a quote from Fire Penny for the pump to be mounted on the Fire/Rescue Boat.  The quote also includes 2 nozzles and = $5,820.  Charlie Fosberry said he opposes the purchase.  Chris Madden and Bob Fee voted to go ahead and order the pump as the board had agreed to the purchase at a prior meeting.

SIGNED/APPROVED:

1.  Accounts Payable Manifest

2.  Minutes of July 08, 2019

3.  DRA PA-28 Form

4.  Minutes of July 8, 2019 Non-Public Session

5.  Stoddard Fire & Rescue Association Raffle Permit

6.  Payroll Change Authorization for Animal Control

7.  Elderly Exemption Application

All the above were signed.

PUBLIC QUESTIONS & COMMENTS:


1.  Noreen Durand asked about any solution that might be available to keep the internet from shutting down.  Consolidated Communications has told her that they need another fiber line to solve the shutdown issues.

2.  Steve McGerty asked about requiring Knox Boxes on Commercial/Industrial buildings.  The board said it would take building codes to require the addition and the town would not want the extreme added cost.  The availability of Know Boxes will be placed on the Town's Web site.

Steve McGerty reported that the bay doors on the Fire Station are getting weak and asked for permission to have Keene Door inspect them to make sure they are working properly.  The board agreed to have that done.

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Select fencing material for Transfer Station  Jim Coffey showed the board 2 different types of material that could be used to replace the fencing a the Transfer Station – they selected the lighter board fence and it could be stained if it is too light.
2.  Review Selectmen Fee's list of goals – 1.  Bob Fee updated the project list and suggested the board get a laptop to use at meetings.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Request for support from Monadnock Region Child Advocacy Center for support.  They are requesting $250 up to $2500 and indicated that any amount would be helpful.  The board said they would have to submit a petition.
2. Letter from Governor Sununu concerning the State Budget – sent to the board members
3. Letter from House Speaker Shurtleff concerning the State Budget – sent to the board member
4. Information from NH Public Works Mutual Aid –Jim reported that all the surrounding towns, with the exception of Windsor, belong.  Stoddard can join at no cost and the board agreed to join.  
5. Letter/Email from Island Pond property owner concerning the new windmill view.  The writer complained about the windmill viewed from every room of her house.  She asked if a view tax could be considered.  Jim Coffey said the assessors would be watching sale prices to find out if the windmill view effected sale prices.
OTHER CORRESPONDENCE:

1.  Letter from Town Administrator to new owner of restaurant (leasing the restaurant) at the Marina. – The letter was reviewed.
2.  State Education Tax Warrant for this tax year.  The cost = $544,314 for the upcoming year.
3.  Thank you from Southwestern Community Services – thanked for the appropriation being sent.
4.  Request for funding at the 2020 Town Meeting from 100 Nights  It was noted that the

      Stoddard residents did not use the facilities last year.
ADJOURN:  Chris Madden moved and Charlie Fosberry seconded to adjourn at 8:06, the board agreed.
Respectfully submitted:

Patricia E. Putnam

Administrative Assistant


Approved:
_________________      ___________________       ____________________
Charles Fosberry             Christopher Madden            Robert Fee
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Harry Power, Permits

7:15 
David Vaillancourt

Non-Public Session /End of Meeting RSA 91-A:3  II, (a)
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1.  Select fencing material for Transfer Station

2.  Review Selectmen Fee's list of goals.
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1.  Request for support from Monadnock Region Child Advocacy Center for support
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3.  Letter from House Speaker Shurtleff concerning the State Budget

4.  Information from NH Public Works Mutual Aid

5.  Letter/Email from Island Pond property owner concerning the new windmill view.
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